Master Gardeners
Minutes of Jan. 22, 2013 Meeting
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The Putnam County Master Gardeners met at the Town and Country Farm Store on Jan. 22, 2013. The meeting began at 6:00 P.M.

President Pat Burkett called the meeting to order an invited everyone to visit the food table for a fine meal.

Members and guests present were: Jennifer Lovett,  Susan Amos, Helen Yater, Roberta Farmer, Kathy, Bill and  Austin Walker, Gloria and Bob Suttles, Rick and Deborah Leatourneau, Donetta Akers, Joan Bumgarner, John and Carolyn Stancik, Doris Sampson, Kathy Talley, Joan and Andy Galford, Myra Simmons, Bobby Carter, Dawn Long, Chuck Talbott, Nadine Perry, Theodore Jones, Chris and Leslie Burdette, Pat Burkett, Nathan Wills, Shawn Polins, and Patricia Barbour 
Door prizes were drawn with most every member winning one.  

Old Business 

Susan Amos gave the treasurers report.  We have a beginning balance of $2,686.12.  We had a deposit of $364.00 and total expenses of $159.18.  Our ending balance is $2,890.94.   
Kathy Walker brought a sample of the Master Gardener’s T-shirts that she had made. Anyone who has paid their dues is entitled to a T-shirt. However, there is a $1 extra cost for each X size. Members have a choice of either a long sleeve or a short sleeve shirt. These shirts are embroidered with a nice gardening logo and are quite nice. Tote bags with the same pattern are also available for $15.
Vice President Bobby Carter presented his report. The 48 ft. x 24 ft. high tunnel garden is under roof at George Washington Elementary School in Eleanor. Gritts store has donated time and materials for this project. There will be a work party on Saturday, Jan 26, at 9:00 AM to begin work on making the 15 growing boxes for various classes at the school. Pots will be sent home with the students to start the plants which will be later transferred to the boxes in the high tunnel. 

West Teays, Connors Street, and Poca High Schools have also shown an interest in a high tunnel project. A grant is being prepared for submittal to the Board of Education for funding.

Seeds and plants are needed and donations are appreciated. 

New Business
There will be a fruit tree sale for a $20 donation. The club has two weeks to get this going.

Election of new officers was held. The 2013 officers are:

Kathy Walker,
President.

Bobby Carter

Vice President

Susan Amos

Treasurer

Gloria Suttles
Secretary

Pat Burkett turned the introduction of the guest speaker over to Kathy Walker who introduced Jenny Lovett from Buffalo, a Herbalist and home schooler of 5 children. Jenny gave an excellent presentation on medicinal herbs. She explained that it is best to learn a thousand uses of one herb that one use of a thousand herbs. The group learned that many herbs indigenious to this area can be made into oils, ointments, balms, teas, tinctures, and poultices to aid in the cure of such ailments as burns, cuts, broken bones, bites, stings, and even kidney and liver problems. The group has asked Jenny to come back at a later date to show us how to prepare herbs – perhaps how to make a really good herbal tea. 
A motion to adjourn was made by John Stancik with Kathy Walker seconded the motion.

Gloria Suttles
Secretary 
